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Sent by email 
 
 
Dear   
 
FOI-08-493 
Your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000   
 
Thank you for your request for information received on the 8th August 2023. We can 
confirm that the Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent Integrated Care Board can provide 
the following information.   
 
An anonymised copy of this response will be made publicly available on the ICB 
website. 
 
Please see our responses in blue below: 
 
Under the Freedom of information act, please could you provide me with the 
following information. 
The person who holds the job title or responsibility for the following within NHS 
Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent ICB : 
 
1. Clinical Lead for Oncology Services 
 
Under current arrangements the responsibility for the commissioning of Oncology 
Services remain with NHS England and therefore Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent 
ICB have neither a designated clinical lead nor a programme lead for Oncology 
Services. 
 
The ICB does however have a responsibility for performance matters relating to cancer 
services and this responsibility is held by the Portfolio Director for Planned Care and 
Cancer. 
 
2. Programme Lead for Oncology Services 
 
See response to question one above. 
 
3. Programme Director for Connected Care or similar role (gives health and 

care professionals and local people shared online access to records and 
data through digital enabled projects) 

 
Kaustav Mukherjee, is the ICB’s One Health and Care Shared Care Record 
Programme Lead. 
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4. Programme Director for Virtual Wards 
 
Virtual Wards is not an ICB programme but rather it is owned and managed through 
an ICS Provider Collaborative arrangement.   
 
David Smith, Transformation Project Manager at University Hospitals of North 
Midlands NHS Trust is the lead Project Manager for the Remote Care Programme, 
one element of which is the Virtual Wards programme. 
 
5. Director for Digital Transformation 
 
Sally Deacon is the Director for Digital Transformation within the Staffordshire and 
Stoke-on-Trent ICB. 
 
6. Head of Virtual Wards 
 
Virtual Wards is not an ICB programme but rather it is owned and managed through a 
ICS Provider Collaborative arrangement.   
 
Helen Ashley, Director of Strategy and Transformation at University Hospitals of North 
Midlands NHS Trust is the Chair of the Remote Care Programme Board, one element 
of which is the Virtual Wards programme. 
 
7. Head of Connected Care or similar role (gives health and care professionals 

and local people shared online access to records and data through digital 
enabled projects) 

 
Chris Ibell, Chief Digital Officer of the Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent ICB is 
responsible overall for all aspects of Digital, Data and Technology, of which Connected 
Care is one element. 

 
Should you require any further information or clarification regarding this response 
please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are dissatisfied with the response, you are 
entitled to request an internal review which should be formally requested in writing and 
must be within two calendar months from the date this response was issued. 
 
To request an internal review 
 
You can request an internal review by contacting the Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent 
Integrated Care Board FOI team by emailing the team at 
StaffsStokeFOI@staffsstoke.icb.nhs.uk or by post to the address at the top of this 
letter.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly 
to the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) for a decision.  Generally, the ICO 
cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the Staffordshire and Stoke-on-
Trent Integrated Care Board’s FOI complaints procedure.  

mailto:StaffsStokeFOI@staffsstoke.icb.nhs.uk


 

Chair: David Pearson MBE                  Interim Chief Executive Officer: Peter Axon 

 
 
The ICO can be contacted at:  
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire   
SK9 5AF 
www.ico.gov.uk   
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 

 
Paul Winter 
Associate Director of Corporate Governance 
 

http://www.ico.gov.uk/

